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I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on September 18, 2018 
resolved: 
 
That the following action be taken with respect to the 9th report of the Environmental 
and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee from its meeting held on August 16, 2018:  

a)         C. Smith, Senior Planner, BE ADVISED of the following comments with respect 
to the application by Sifton Properties Limited, relating to the property located at 1877 
Sandy Somerville Lane: 

i)            the block be fenced with no gates; 

ii)            signage be posted, with a positive message, advising why the area is 
environmentally significant; and, 

iii)            a trail map be included on the above-noted signage; 

b)         K. Oudekerk, Environmental Services Engineer, BE ADVISED that S. Hall, S. 
Levin and R. Trudeau, are the Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory 
Committee (EEPAC) representatives on the draft Project File for the East London 
Sanitary Servicing Study; it being noted that the EEPAC reviewed and received 
a communication dated August 2, 2018, from K. Oudekerk, with respect to this matter;  

c)         the Working Group comments appended to the 9th Report of the Environmental 
and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee, with respect to the Environmental Impact 
Statement and exp Hydrogeology report relating to the W3 Farms/York Developments 
application, relating to the properties located at 3700 Colonel Talbot Road and 3645 
Bostwick Road BE FORWARDED to N. Pasato, Senior Planner, for consideration; and, 

d)         clauses 1.1, 2.1, 2.2, 3.1, 3.3, 6.1 and 6.3 BE RECEIVED.  (4.1/14/PEC)   

 

 
C. Saunders 
City Clerk 
/lm  
cc. Chair and Members, Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee   
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